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OVERVIEW: This three-page digest summarizes recent research on how growing residential 
development near the twelve national forests in the Sierra Nevada area of California has led to increases 
in fire suppression costs.  The research focused on 27 wildland fires during 2006-2009.  The full paper, 
PowerPoint, and other wildfire research can be found http://headwaterseconomics.org/wildfire. 
 

HIGHLIGHTS:
 
1. Rising average summer temperatures are strongly associated with an increase in acres burned. 

An increase in average summer temperature of 1º F is associated with a 35 percent increase in area 
burned by wildfires.  

 
2. During the past ten years, twice as many homes were within a mile of a wildfire compared to the 

1980s or 1990s. Homebuilding has increased rapidly in the Sierra Nevada area. Since 1950, more than 
900,000 homes were built in the study area, and 1,500 square miles of undeveloped private land were 
converted to low density development.  During the past ten years, approximately 13,000 homes were 
threatened annually by wildfires in the Sierra Nevada; more than twice the number of homes 
threatened by wildfires compared to the 1980s or 1990s due to the increase in area burned by wildfires 
and sprawl. 

 
3. For fires in the Sierra Nevada, one-third of suppression costs are related to protecting homes. 

For the average U.S. Forest Service wildfire, 35 percent of total firefighting costs in the study area are 
associated with protecting homes.  The cumulative cost of the 27 wildfires in the study was $496 
million, of which we estimate $173 million were suppression costs related to homes. 

 
4. Additional firefighting costs associated with new homes depend on how many homes already are 

present. On average, the total estimated cost to protect a home within six miles of a fire was $81,650, 
but ranged significantly from $1,513 to $683,928.  In low-density areas, the cost of adding a single 
home can be incredibly high. If only one home is within six miles of a fire, the additional cost of a 
new home is $57,151 daily—or $2 million for the duration of a 35-day fire.  By comparison, a new 
home added to a development of 50 existing homes costs $1,143 daily or $40,000 for the duration of a 
35-day fire. 

 

POLICY IMPLICATIONS:
 

 Keeping new housing within denser residential areas would reduce future firefighting costs by 
millions of dollars.  Leaving land undeveloped saves the most taxpayer dollars. 

 

 Today federal and state taxpayers pay a large portion of the cost of wildfires.  If costs instead were 
borne in part by those who build at-risk homes, or by local governments who permit them, it would 
help pay for rising costs and may discourage new home development in high risk areas. 

 
FULL REPORT: A research paper was submitted to the International Journal of Wildland Fire in July, 
2011: http://headwaterseconomics.org/wphw/wp-content/uploads/CAfire_Manuscript_July11.pdf. 
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